MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK EXECUTIVE BOARD

MINUTES

FEBRUARY 24, 2004

I. Call to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 by Chairperson Judy Gunsaulis. In attendance were Board members Brian Raitz, Nancy Moore, Judy Gunsaulis, Myra Ziegler, Danny McMillion, Cherie Davis, Phyllis Auvil, Emilee Seese, and Suzette Lowe. Also in attendance were Christy Carver (representing Board member Ann Farr), Johnnie King, Kathy Reain, Mary Sigman, and Judy Stemple.

II. Minutes

The minutes were accepted as read.

III. Committee Reports
A. Cataloging Committee

Suzette reported that the Cataloging Committee had met on February 23 and discussed and dealt with several issues. The committee assigned Level 1, Level 2, and Level 1 functions from the Approved Functions list on Millennium. A form for submitting irregular bibliographic records was presented to the Board. This form will be made available through the MLN website. The profile evaluation project that the committee was assigned will be completed by February 27, 2004 and submitted to Brian. The final report must be submitted to Innovative by March 5, 2004. Heather Campbell and Christy Carver are doing the majority of the work on this project as it involves indexing and access points. Heather and Christy are also looking at Load Tables.

Suzette also reported some libraries are questioning the required attendance for level 1, level 2, level 3 cataloging. It was suggested that each person who completes training receive a certificate of completion. Only those who have completed the training, at the appropriate level, will receive passwords and access to Millennium cataloging.  Suzette will check to see if the Commission will be giving out certificates upon completion of the different levels. 

The following two people have been added to the cataloging committee : Hazel Stewart  from Parkersburg/Wood County Library and Thresa Prunty from Ritchie County.

B. Circulation Committee

Emilee Seese reported that she hadn’t heard from nine libraries concerning their preferred patron types. She will be contacting those libraries and give a final report to Brian and Larry Arnold on February 27, 2004. The committee is preparing a list of circulation parameters and also working on logins. Emilee stated the committee will need item classes from each library. Item types do not have to be consortium based since they are tied to loan rules and mapping. Each library will be contacted concerning loan rules for their individual libraries.

The question arose concerning whether the loan rules matrix if Innovative would be comparable to the VTLS matrix. The two matrixes are comparable and that each library would need to address circulation rules for their library’s patrons and materials and rules for all other patrons and materials.

C. Implementation Committee

Brian reported that there was a misunderstanding concerning licensing and number of modules/multiple functions. Multiple functions can be done from a single license and one login.

The schedule for cataloging, OPAC, and circulation training is being developed. Brian will be sending out a revised schedule with location and times. Cataloging training will be held on March 30, 31, April 1 and April 6, 7, 8. Circulation and OPAC training will be April 13, 14, 15, 20, 21, and 22. 

Libraries who have successfully loaded the Millennium client software should be searching the OPAC using various indexes. If there is a problem, the library is to let Christy Carver or Brian know. Indexing problems need to be reported by February 27, 2004.

Another issue Brian has been discussing with Innovative concerns the Acquisitions Module and whether, with the one account we currently have, libraries will have access to another library’s accounting.

An issue of major concern involves the capability of the current server. Currently, the two hard drives mirror each other, which Innovative says is slowing down the loading of records. This has become an issue even though the hardware specifications currently in use were clearly stated in the RFP and contract. There are three options available : (1)un-mirror the two hard drives which Larry Arnold strongly opposes ; (2) leave the drives as they are which can cause significant “slow down” when the system goes live or (3)purchase 2 more hard drives, which a HP technician has to install, at an approximate cost of $5000. Option 3 is the solution that Brian and Larry support. The WV Library Commission must support any decision as the server belongs to the Commission.

Brian has addressed the MLN’s dissatisfaction with any additional cost as the current specifications of the server had been clearly stated in both the RFP and the contract. There is a possibility that Innovative will discount the cost of additional training to offset the cost of the drives. The remainder of the cost of extra training will be paid for by Craft Memorial Library, Fayette County Library, Raleigh County Library, Greenbrier County Library, and Parkersburg/Wood County Library. The WVLC has approved $400,000 in total funds for the migration project. If some costs come under budget, then those funds can be applied to the drives. 

IV. Old Business

A. Patron type update 

Emilee will give Brian the complete list on February 27,2004.

B. Representatives on Executive Board by Small Libraries
The two representatives for Small Libraries will serve the following terms :

Cherie Davis until June 2006

Phyllis Auvil until June 2005

C. Patron Cards

Suzette reported that Rainbow Printing has been awarded the job of printing patron cards. Suzette and Lori Fitzgerald from the WV Library Commission will be working with Rainbow Printing. A prototype of the patron card, front and back, was presented. Each library will be contacted by Suzette to get final orders and information. The cards, for this initial order, will be shipped to Greenbrier County Library with payment being made to Greenbrier County. A library must pay for the cards before receiving them. 

D. Publicity

Robin Shapiro is working with Lori Fitzgerald at the WV Library Commission on this project. Samples of bookmarks, flyers, etc. will be placed on the Mountain Library Network website.

A general comment was made that all libraries need to be encouraged to look at the MLN website at least twice a week for any updates. When more information is needed, libraries need to answer as soon as possible. If any librarian doesn’t use the MLN e-mail, Larry or Mike need to be informed.

V. New Business

A. Hardware issues

This issue, concerning drives on the server and the slowness of loading the data, is being addressed.

Mike Wilson will be contacting libraries with the minimum specs that computers need to run the Millennium software. It will be the individual library’s responsibility to deal with computer upgrades.

Brian was asked to discover if Innovative has a text-only real-time version of the Millennium software for bookmobiles.

The gap load will be done in May.  The extraction will be in early May and then sent to GIS for clean up.  In May, live cataloging on Innovative will be in effect, although those items will not be allowed to circulate.

Next meeting will be March 26th, 2004 at the Day’s Inn in Flatwoods, WV.

